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Parent Council


	Parent Members Present: 
	
	

	John Corrigan (Vice Chair)
	Tracy Cuthill (to midway item 7)
	Dawn Prain

	Ernie Boath
	Alison Easson (from item 8)
	Dianne Scott

	Karen Boath
	Geoff Hobson
	Jane Stork (Chair)

	Stewart Brodie
	Karen Lees (to midway item 7)
	Malcolm J Taylor

	Nikki Cattanach
	Jackie Low
	Alison Todd

	Jillian Clark (to midway item 7)
	Dewar McFarlane
	Gill Urquhart

	Penny Crawford
	Jane McLean
	Fiona Waddell (Secretary)

	Pauline Cummings
	Susan McLeod
	


	In attendance: 
	
	

	Kendal Kopel – pupil rep
	Jamie Stork – pupil rep
	

	Cllr Ian Mackintosh
	Eric Summers (Rector)
	


	Apologies: 
	
	

	Lyndsey Davie
	Kathy Robertson (Chair WAG)
	Ann Warren

	Susan Grieve (Exec Secretary)
	Alison Ross (Acting Treasurer)
	

	Alex Hutchison (Teacher)
	Louise Valentine
	


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome & Apologies
Jane Stork welcomed everyone.  Apologies as noted.

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.


	

	3
	Correspondence
Another information/discussion evening with Neil Logue will be held at Carnoustie High School on Wed 2nd November starting at 19:15.  Malcolm Taylor agreed to go on behalf of Webster’s PC.  Geoff Hobson will go if transport permits.

	

	4
	Matters Arising
School Ski Trip – In recent years, the very popular school ski trip has run annually for years S3 and S6, but the school has taken a decision to revert to the previous schedule of running the trip bi-annually for years S2/3 and S6.  The net result of this decision is that the current S2 and S5 will not be able to ski with the school next year.  Those in S2 who do not stay on to 6th year will miss the chance, as will those in S5 who didn’t take the opportunity to ski when in S3.  This decision was taken by the school, and was not requested by the Parent council, as some people thought.  The school has received around 20 expressions of displeasure from parents about this decision, hence the larger than normal turnout for this meeting.
Points made by parents at the meeting are summarised as follows:

· All pupils who participate in this trip come home able to ski.  This is a lifelong skill.

· Lessons learned on ski trip fit in perfectly with Curriculum for Excellence.
· Pupils come back more confident from this learning experience.

· Because the ski trip is well known, pupils look forward to it from S1, and some pupils have been saving up to take part – the decision to withdraw the trip has been announced without any notice.  Greater warning of the change in policy would have helped to manage expectations of both parents and pupils.

· Should parents not get some choice in this?

· The trip is an added incentive to study hard and stay on into 6th Year
The Rector agreed that this was a very successful and well run trip that did not lack support, however the expense to the school of running the ski trip is in the region of £5000 on each occasion due to staff cover, training and travel costs.  Even though the ski trip tends to be fully subscribed, the fact remains that only a small minority of privileged pupils are able to take part, making it an exclusive trip.  In these times of economic difficulty, when the school is being forced to make hard decisions due to funding cuts, it would prefer to subsidise a trip that more pupils can participate in, such as the S3 Outward Bound (OB) Course.  Most staff also feel that the ski trip is elitist and divisive, as such a small subset of the school population can take part.

When asked if the OB trip could run for a younger year group, rather than for the same year group as the ski trip, the rector explained that the OB trip fits in with the Curriculum for Excellence.  The school feels that it is best suited to the S3 age group, because pupils can start to lose enthusiasm around this time, and it is designed to re-motivate them.

Parents commented that the decision not to hold the ski trip was unfair on S2 and S5 pupils, and particularly to S5 pupils who had missed out on the OB course too.  Many other school trips are expensive, and there will still be a conflict with OB every second year.  The Rector reiterated that in times of financial pressure, cuts are an unfortunate bi-product.  The school does not exist to run ski trips, and disappointment, though difficult to stomach, is also a life lesson, and perhaps it would be fairer to stop the ski trip altogether while the economic situation remains so difficult for both parents and the school.
Suggestions for a way forward were as follows:

· The Rector would support a ski trip in the Easter holidays with parent helpers, if sufficient staff would agree to give up their holiday for this

· Special dispensation could be given for the S2 children of those parents who had appealed, to go on the trip in S4, although the rector would advise against missing school at such a crucial point.
· Could a less ambitious trip within Scotland be arranged, such as a weekend at Glenshee, which would be less expensive both to run and to take part in?

· Could parents of pupils taking part in the ski trip take the hit of the £5000 cost to the school, by paying an extra £80 each towards the trip, so that it could run as normal in term time?  This appeared to be the favourite solution for the majority of affected parents.
The Rector agreed to go back to his staff and represent the parents’ views, so that the decision not to run the ski trip could be examined again.


	ES

	5
	Communications Sub Group
The school has now launched its new website.  The next meeting of the Communications Sub group will take place on Monday 14th November at 4pm in the staff room.

	

	6
	WAGs
Jane to contact Kathy to obtain any useful organisational info for the Quiz night, and will reconvene WAGs in Kathy’s absence.  It was suggested that following a successful quiz night run by a group of 6th year pupils, the 6th Years could be approached for help in running the annual parent council quiz.  Kendal to pass on this request to pupil council.
	JLS
KK



	7
	Curriculum for Excellence (CfE)Sub Group
A Curriculum for Excellence information meeting that was held before the holidays attracted around 100 attendees.  The rector complimented Jane on her excellent presentation, and the evening was felt to have been interesting and informative.

Jane emailed some concerns of parents re CfE to Michael Russell (MSP), Cabinet Secretary for Education and Lifelong Learning, and received a reply (attached) which states that the Scottish Government has faith in Local Education Authorities to implement this new system, and that there are no national guidelines that local authorities are obliged to follow.

There is some concern over the amount of additional pressure that CfE is putting on teachers, as this may affect not only children who are doing CfE, but also pupils higher up the school.
The Rector conceded that these were hard times for everybody, including teachers, who are now in the 2nd year of implementing CfE, revising plans for 1st year, devising courses for 2nd year and thinking about 3rd year, which is all uncharted territory.  There will not be the same range of choices that people are used to, in particular the move from 8 to 6 subjects is a big change, as is the standardisation of the school day across Angus, which will particularly affect Webster’s as it moves from a 45 period week to a 30 period week in August 2012.  Home Economics especially will have to remodel practical lessons to fit into a shorter time frame.  The school is very reliant on the goodwill and extra curricular assistance of teachers, who at this time are also under other pressures due to the proposed changes in pension arrangements, for which teachers’ unions are considering strike action.  
When asked if there was any potential for parents to bridge the gap between what the subjects curriculum could provide, and what could be visited outside of school hours, particularly with reference to the arts, the Rector said that he would welcome parental involvement, and will keep parents updated with any subjects that could drop off the radar due to CfE restrictions.

There is concern that if Highers were to be taken over 2 years, some higher education institutions may not accept them, as they currently look at Highers taken in a single ‘sitting’.  Concern also over mixed classes of 4th-6th year pupils, whose differing levels of emotional and intellectual maturity could pose big challenges for teachers.  In particular it is important that boys do not fall behind in these mixed age classes.
The next meeting of the CfE sub committee will take place in November from 7-9pm in the staff room, date to be confirmed, as the date proposed at the meeting was unsuitable due to a clash with the school talent show.


	

	8
	Planning the next year

Liaison with Forfar Academy
Meeting date to be decided.

Freshers’ Fair

Idea to present within the school the activities available in the wider community.  To encourage pupils to take up other interests, which is important both for personal development and for CVs.  Pupil Council asked to draw up a list of organisations we might ask to attend, with a view to holding such an event next academic year.
Young Achievers’ Evening

In a reflection of Angus Young Achievers, this evening would recognise the achievements of school pupils outside of the school environment.  The Rector suggested an evening that included dinner for families, such as stovies, and entertainment in the form of music, drama and art.  It was suggested that WAGs might organise this – Jane to take forward.  March would be best time, just before the SQA art and design work is sent off, and this could double up as an expressive arts evening.  Possibly a sub committee needed to plan this?  Jane to do some homework prior to next meeting, and take it from there.

School ‘colours’

Suggestion to revive the old idea of ‘school colours’ for pupils who represent the school at different levels, eg county, nationally etc… this would be indicated by braids, flashes or a special tie or badge.  Kendal and Jamie felt that ties would not be popular, as there was already a special 6th year tie, and this would detract from it.  Kendal/Jamie to canvas pupil council re this, and report back to PC.

Recruiting new members to Parent Council 

Looking round at the splendid turnout this evening despite so many apologies from regular attenders, Jane joked that we had found the solution, which was to cancel the ski trip!  On a more serious note, Jane hoped that parents who had attended tonight because of this one special agenda item, had found the rest of the meeting interesting and would now feel encouraged to attend future meetings.


	KK/JMS

JLS
JLS
KK/JMS

	9
	Eco-Committee / The Big Idea
The Eco committee that started to look into a major fund raising initiative with an ecological theme has been disbanded, as no suitable project was identified, but the parent council would still like some direction for its fund raising in the form of a major project.  The Rector suggested that the school minibus was starting to show signs of age, and the parent council agreed that a new minibus would be an excellent fundraising goal.  It was agreed that the minibus fund would be started at the Quiz night.

	

	10
	Rector's Report 
Key points:
· At the CfE evening, some S1 parents remarked that it was a long time to wait until the first S1 parents evening to meet the teachers, so the school has arranged an S1 teacher-parent contact evening for 16th Jan (date TBC).  Pupils can make appointments with the teachers their parents would like to meet.  Report cards will be issued as normal in May/June followed by the S1 parents’ evening.
·  A large chunk of the last school newsletter was written by 6th year pupils, and this has been very well received

· Having obtained names of Webster’s High pupils who lost their lives in the 2nd world war, a plaque is to be prepared, and will hopefully be ready for display by Remembrance Sunday.  A stone memorial is also planned as a longer term project, and the school is hoping also to track the names of former pupils lost in the 1st world war.

· An evening on the subject of Child Protection and Internet Safety is planned in the school on 16th November.  Cyber bullying is a major problem, and one which many parents are not fully aware of.  Anne Collins is organising this event.
· 
	

	11
	AOCB 

	

	12
	Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday 7th December 2011 at 7pm in the staff room at Webster’s High School 

	








